No call-in
for Oyne bid

A PROPOSAL to build a
garden centre at Ryehill,
Oyne, will not be called in
by Grampian Regional
Council it was decided last
week.

Regional planners rec-
ommended that the appli-
cation' for planning per-
mission should be called in

but councillors overturned

the recommendation.
The committee were told
that Gordon District

- Council had indicated they

were prepared to approve
the application which is

considered contrary to their
Local Plan.

Councillor George
Swapp said the application
which includes a drawing
office, garden centre, stor-
age yard and house, had
widespread support locally
and was considered to be
an ideal site.

Councillor Rhona Kemp
pointed out support had
came from the Baillies of
Bennachie and commitiee

agreed (o leave the proposal
with the district council for
their determination.



